


Dear Friends, 

i4s residents of the State of Delaware and stewards offuture generations, 
we have a responsibility to care for all our state's children. The numbers, 
charts, and stories in this KIDS COUNT Fact Book speak to us—as well as 

speak for us— in our efforts to forge a healthier Delaware for young people. 

These pages tell the story improving on a number of fronts—including a decline 
in infant mortality, and child poverty, as well as lower teen death rates. Other 
statistics bear witness to the fact that our work is far from complete as we strive to 
strengthen families from Talleyville to SelbyviHe. 

y4s I travel throughout Delaware advocating for kids, I often quote a visionary who 
once said: "200years from now, no one will remember the size of our bank ac­
count, the kind of car we drove, or the house we lived in. 200years from now, the 
world will be a better place because we made a difference in the life of a child." 

As I go through each day as your governor, I keep in mind my two young sons and 
dreams for their futures—a future filled with achievement, happiness, and success. 
I hope educators, policy makers, planners and residents will find ways to use this 
book to forge better lives for all our children. 

Governor Carper with Glasgow High School teens who participated in the KIDS COUNT project "Kids Voices Count" 

Sincerely, 

Thomas R. Carper 
Governor 
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Dedicated to all the people 
in Delaware who put kids first 

in everything they do. 
The photographs in this book do not necessarily represent the situahans desq 
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A Message from KIDS COUNT in Delaware 

• 
ty 

Most of the 195,000 children and youth in Delaware benefit from a strong, healthy start in 
life. They are born to parents who have the time and resources to nurture them, they 

attend good schools and can read at grade level, they live in safe neighborhoods, 
and they know their family doctors by name. There are Delaware children, 

however, who have very different situations. Some children in our state are 
growing up in families that do not have the resources, skills, or opportunities 
to give children the basics for a good start in life. KIDS COUNT in Delaware 
keeps track of all our children and examines the myriad of situations in which 
they live and grow. 

In this our fourth annual profile of Delaware's children, KIDS COUNT in 
Delaware Fact Book 1998, we look at some of the greatest challenges in the lives 

of our children and youth, aiming to create a holistic view of how children are faring 
in Delaware. Through this collaborative project housed at the Center for Community 

Development and Family Policy at the University of Delaware, led by a Steering Committee 
of committed and concerned children's advocates from the public and private sector, we 
bring together the best available data to measure the health, economic, educational and 
social well-being of children. 

KIDS COUNT in Delaware is one of fifty-one similar projects throughout the United States 
funded by the Annie E. Casey Foundation. This initiative is based on the belief that the more 
the public and policy makers know about the status and needs of children, the greater the 
likelihood those needs will be addressed. 

This edition of KIDS COUNT is combined with a new initiative of Governor Carper's Family 
Services Cabinet Council entitled FAMILIES COUNT in Delaware which expands upon the ten 
tracking indicators of the National KIDS COUNT Data Book to look at a broad range of 
indicators related to families in Delaware. We are pleased to present to you both KIDS 
COUNT and FAMILIES COUNT as a combined publication and believe that it represents a 
statewide commitment to monitor outcomes and show that both children and families do 
matter, do count, in this state. 

What does KIDS COUNT in Delaware ask that you do to help the children of Delaware? 

Challenge to parents: 

Challenge to communities: 

Challenge to Delaware: 

Stimulate your child's development from infancy on. 
Become involved in your child's school. 
Make sure your child receives routine health care. 
Spend more time together. 

Make your community the best place in Delaware to raise a child. 
Join local organizations to improve schools, make neighborhoods 
safer, and support parents. 

Make the health, education, and well-being of children the 
state's first priority and investment. 

The result will be a better future for our children — and ultimately, for our state! 

Nancy Wilson, Ph.D. 
Chair 
Steering Committee 

Steven A. Dowshen, M.D. 
Chair 
Data Committee 
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